
A report on online celebration of “International Day of Women and Girls in Science” 

organized by Dept. of Physics in collaboration with IQAC on 11
th

 February 2024 

 

Department of Physics in collaboration with IQAC, Victoria Institution (College), celebrated 

the “International Day of Women and Girls in Science” through online google meet at 8:00 

PM - 9:30 PM on 11
th

 February 2024 based on the theme of this year's celebration : "Women 

and Girls in Science Leadership, a New Era for Sustainability".  

In the year 2015 the United Nations General Assembly (UNGA) started the annual 

observance on 11
th

 February to encourage and promote more participation of women in 

Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) fields, thus breaking the gender 

stereotypes.   

Nine students from the Physics department of semesters I, III and V participated in the 

program. Principal Madam and the  faculties the Department of Physics,Political Science& 

English attended the online celebration.   

At first, our Principal Dr. Maiytrei Ray Kanjilal, gave an inspirational speech about the 

importance of celebrating this day. Following which each of the participants spoke for some 

time. Some of them shared their experiences and the challenges they have faced in the field of 

science so far, while others spoke  on Women in science who are an  inspiration for them. The 

faculty members who attended this programme also shared their thoughts and also gave 

motivating speeches.  

The seminar was concluded by reiterating the importance of celebrating and promoting 

women and girls in science year-round, and expressing gratitude to everyone for their 

participation and commitment to advancing gender equality in the field.  
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